
WORSHIP SCHEDULE 
 

  8:15 a.m.  Coffee and Fellowship 

  9:00 a.m.  Contemporary Service 

10:10 a.m.  Sunday School Hour 

11:00 a.m.  Traditional Service 

On June 26th, we will have a Unity Service at 10:30 a.m 

Church Office hours: 
 

Monday ï Thursday    9:00 a.m. ï 3:30 p.m. 

Friday                          9:00 a.m. ï 1:00 p.m. 

     Return  Service  Requested  
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The Riverside Reporter 

 
The Last Night 

 

Behold, I am doing a new thing; now it springs forth, do you not perceive it? I will make a way in the wilderness 

and rivers in the desert.       Isaiah 43:19  ESV 
 

This is the season for proms and graduations.  It is a time of multiplication of new beginnings.  A summer on the 

cusp. jobs and applications.  It is a time when we all realize that everything has a last night. 
 

I remember sitting on a front porch in the late summer evening, with or without friends.  The crickets chirped and 

the moon beamed through purple clouds.  There were so many last nights on that porch:  the last night before 

graduation and you could feel that tomorrow was going to be a brand new world like it or not; the last night of 

college; the last night in your parentsô house before the wedding; the last night you spoke to mom or dad. 
 

And we remember the joy of newness mixed with grief of the past.  We might remember our first steps, but there 

is in our bodies a memory of sadness that we wonôt be carried anymore.  The tricycle was safe;  The bicycle was 

a little scarier.  In many ways any Egypt is so much nicer than any promise of a land flowing with milk and  

honey.    But thatôs the deal we made when we took those first steps.  
 

By the time you read this, I will be journeying down an unknown highway.   I do not know the exact details of 

what it holdsðno one does--- but it is the place I am supposed to be.  This weekend I came across a postcard I 

sent mom and dad from my post high school mission trip in Mexico.  It said, óI know I will spend my life in Span-

ish-speaking ministry.ô (Seriously, what 18 year old writes that?)  Well, this is that time of my life.     

So I pack a few photos from 1988 and beyond.  And I sit on yet another front porch on a last night somewhere, 

and I wait for a new dawn of Godôs faithfulness.  We all do.  But I am thankful for Riverside Park UMC because 

you have taught me a big thing:  People do not have to be mean to one another;  They can be loving in the harsh-

est of circumstances.  We pastors appreciate that.  Thatôs Riverside Park mixed with Godôs grace and love.  
 

And another thing I have learned:  Last nights are real.  But so is the sunrise. 
 

May God bless you and keep each of you in all your sunrises.  
 

                                      Peace, Pastor Chris and Alice  



Riverside Park United Methodist Womenôs News 
 

The Circle of Joy and Peace will meet June 7th at 10:30 am in the Fellowship Hall. 

 

The other Circles will meet again in September. 

 

The deadline for registering for United Methodist Women Mission is June 22nd.  We are offering three studies; 

The Bible & Human Sexuality, Latin America: People & Faith and Climate Justice.   Classes are at Bethune 

Cookman University, Daytona Beach from July 7 ï July 10, 2016.  If you are interested or would like more infor-

mation, please contact Lib Creech at 919-221-3512. 

 

In 2015, New World Outlook magazine, the magazine of the United Methodist Church, it was announced that  

UMCOR was celebrating 75 years of accompanying and learning from the world's most vunerable people.   Bish-

op Herbert Welch stated on August 27, 1940, "Our motto is 'Giving by Christians for the needy, without distinction 

for race, creed, or color.' We bear witness to Christ by serving all in the name of Christ."  Along with Response 

magazine, the New World Outlook magazine is a requirement for the United Methodist Women Reading Pro-

gram.   

 

"I am blessed to witness God's grace in the small things as I work with folks in my ministry.  When we encourage 

others, love unconditionally and live grace-filled lives, we can change a little piece of our broken world."  Deacon-

ess Lisa Bachman, Lay Servant Ministries, North Carolina Conference, Durham, North Carolina. 

NEW SHOES NEEDED!  DEADLINE IS JUNE 3rd!  
 

Help support our Dominican Republic Mission Team with 

your donation of NEW shoes for the boys & girls.  

Tennis shoes for the boys & flat sandals with a heel strap 

for the girls. (No flip flops)   Please visit our donation  

Dominican House in the Breezeway. Take a roof tile with 

you for the specific shoe needed.   Bring the shoes  

back and drop them back into the house by June 

3rd.   Your donations are much appreciated by us and the  

boys & girls at  Hogar de Niños!   
 

 
 
 

We're having a Party! 
 

Please drop in to the parlor on 

Sunday, June 5th, 

between 11 am and 1:30pm 

for refreshments and a chance to meet 

the newest member of the Remo family! 

 

Nicole, Radley and Malcolm have 

welcomed Maisie Arabella into their 

lives, and we're so happy to help them 

celebrate this wonderful time. 

   

If you would like to drop off a gift for baby 

girl Maisie, they are registered at Target 

and Babies R Us. 

Contact Julie Pickren, Cory Lek, or 

Melissa Matthews 

if you have any questions.  

Margaretõs Memories Updateé 
In April and May, memory boxes have been given to Baptist Jacksonville, Memorial 

Hospital and Peds Care Community Hospice.  Peds Care Hospice will be using our 

memory boxes with families that are at home with their child(ren).  

 

Thank you to everyone that has participated in our past events of the Easter Bake Sale 

and Pulled Pork BBQ (either by baking, eating or both). Bother events were a great 

success.  

 

Margaretôs Memories is teaming up with Noahôs Blue Rose! Keish Mosley, Noahôs 

mom, wants to start a local chapter of Angel Gowns in memory of her son, Noah. The 

gowns will be given to local hospitals and funeral homes to provide to families free of 

charge. This reduces the families stress on purchasing an outfit for their child(ren).  

How can you help?  Do you have an old prom, bridesmaid, formal gown or wedding 

dress you would like to donate? Do you like to sew? How about deconstructing an 

outfit? The Sewing Circle night will be July 25, 2016. Location of the event will be at 

Baptist Health.  Please bring any donation of gowns to the Margaretôs Memories 

room. We will be collecting them till the night of the event!  

 

Thank you to everyone who has recycled your jelly jars and donated new mason jars!  

For more information, email Nicole at margaretsmemories@hotmail.com or call the 

church office at 904-355-5491. You can also visit us on the web at 

www.margaretsmemories.org and ñlikeò us on Face Book!   

 

Thank you to everyone that makes this mission possible through your service, time, 

talents, and PRAYERS.  Together we are Saving Memories One Footprint AT A 

Timeé   

Nicole Remo  

COMING SOON!!! 

OPERATION CLEAN SWEEP 2 

We will meet on Saturday, June 25 th , at 7am  to go through the Five 

Points area, picking up trash and sweeping in front of the merchantsõ 

stores in the area. Everyone -  men and women, young and mature ð 

are encouraged to participate. We had a great turnout in December 

of last year. This year we are going to clean up the area before the 4 th  of July.  

You are encouraged to bring gloves, brooms, shovels, and gas blowers. The UMM will pro-

vide the trash bags. Everyone will meet back at the church fellowship hall at 9am  for 

breakfast, served by the UMM, plus fellowship. Operation Clean Sweep 1 was a great suc-

cess. Letõs keep it going! 

mailto:margaretsmemories@hotmail.com
http://www.margaretsmemories.org


A Message from  
the Chair of the Finance Committee  

 
We are heading into the summer months when 
many of us are busy with summer schedules and 
hopefully some well-deserved vacation time, or 
even just some long week-ends at the beach or 
lake. Even though you may be away, RPUMC is 
still here doing Godôs work; God doesnôt take va-
cations.  
This summer we are looking forward to offering 
an exciting Vacation Bible School. Sarah has been 
working hard with a host of volunteers to make 
sure this special event reaches out and touches 
the hearts of all the children who attend. In June 
a dedicated group will be going to the Dominican 
Republic on the annual mission trip. We also look 
forward in July to meeting our new pastor, Emily 
Knight. And, of course August is our annual ñBack 
to Schoolò community event where we provide 
backpacks and school supplies to over 300 chil-
dren. 
Through these programs and events RPUMC is 
able to reach out to the community and let them 
know we are here and we want to share Godôs 
love with them. RPUMC is an important part of 
this community, and you are an important part of 
RPUMC. Enjoy your summer; even if you canôt be 
at church, remember your gifts and offerings so 
we can continue Godôs work and continue being a 
beacon of light in our community.  
 
Peace and love, 
Beth Joyner 
Finance Chair   

Nursery Volunteers: 

PINK team for JUNE 
 

1st Sunday  Carly & Kris Gunby 

2nd Sunday Cory & Joe Lek 

3rd Sunday Amanda Burns & 

                    Barbara Roper  

4th Sunday Brian & Sarah Rauch 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DONATIONS NEEDED: 

¶ High Chair or similar 
item 

¶ Pack and Play 

¶ Size 3 and 4 diapers 

¶ Clothing for sizes new-
born  to 3T 

¶ Snacks for new eaters 
(i.e., Gerber puffs) 

 
*any of these items can be 
from your home, or even 
purchased at garage 
sales.  Please, nothing bro-
ken or overly 
used.  Snacks should be 
unopened in the package. 

String quartet performance at Riverside Park 
 

The Vega String Quarter from Emory University will be performing in 

our sanctuary on Thursday, June 16th  at 7:30 p.m.  This is part of the 

Prelude String Camp housed in our buildings.  We are all invited to 

this wonderful free concert. 

Members of our church family and 

friends who need special attention: 
 

Home 

À Dot McGill 

À Betty Nolen 

À   Ruth Crouse in Alachua, FL 

À   Ruth Jacobs in Gainesville, FL  
 

Heartland 

À Memorie Gordon 
 

Life Care Center of Orange Park 

À  Virginia Veal  
 

Riverside Presbyterian House 

À  Florence Dickie 

À  Juanita Daley 

1st   Mickie Hough  
3rd Cass Bridges  
4th Sistie Pope  
5th Sarah Mardini  
 James Starling  
7th  Allison Matthews  
9th Tom Dudley  
11th Andrew Brinson  
 Tim Miller  
 Melinda Starling  
12th Kelli Neufeld  
13th Pat Allen  
 Jordan Mardini  
14th Kevin Jensen  
 Lindsey Pickren  
16th Libby Murray  
21st Brock Stomps  
22nd  Logan Laffy  
23rd Tami Crowell  
 Mike Parrish  
 Betty Sanders  
26th Emily Rehberg  
28th Connie Hodges  
 Makenzie Monk  
29th Caroline Jennings  
 Selena Owens  
30th Betty Young  

Donôt take a vacation from worship in June!Donôt take a vacation from worship in June!Donôt take a vacation from worship in June!   
 

Worship continues every week with special services planned 

throughout the month. 

 
 

June 5 Rev. Dr. David Holladay, chaplain at Baptist 

Medical Center preaches.  Holy Communion.  

FYI:  Dr. Holladayôs wife, Mary, is the director of 

music at First United Methodist Church down-

town where he sings in the choir. 
 

 

June 12 Rev. Dr. Holladay preaches.  Special ñFlag Dayò 

presentation at both services. 
 

 

June 19 Rev. Dr. Holladay preaches.  Fatherôs Day.  Final 

preparations for Vacation Bible School (including 

the YMCA day camp housed at RPUMC) this 

week.  
 

 

June 26 Unity service celebrating our children begins at 

10:30 a.m. (Sunday School at 9:30 a.m.)  Special 

presentations by our Vacation Bible School chil-

dren.  Our own John Cogburn will preach.  After 

worship, lunch will be provided free of charge 

and will include a bounce house plus fun and 

games for our communityôs children.   

 

 
ñWe know that God does not listen to sinners, but he does lis-

ten to one who worships him and obeys his will.ò  John 9:31 

NRSV 


